Attention:  Ms Estelle Grunewald and Mr Lubabalo Nodada
The Secretaries
Select Committee on Appropriations

3rd Floor, 90 Plein Street, 

Cape Town,

8000                                                                                                                7th March 2011

Dear Sir/Madam,

Comments on Division of Revenue Bill [B4-2011] – Provincial Roads Maintenance Grant

We have the following comments and proposed additions to the Division of Revenue Bill (B4-2011) in respect of the Conditional Grants, which were part of the Infrastructure Grant to Provinces before this grant was restructured. The purpose of these comments is to inculcate job creation and skills development in the use of these grants.

1. On page 78, at the end of the first paragraph under Changes to the conditional grant framework include “The grant also focuses on the application of labour-intensive construction methods in delivery to optimize job creation and skills development in terms of the EPWP Guidelines.” Experience has shown that unless this is highlighted, the officials tend to ignore this requirement.

2. To further entrench EPWP principles and job creation, the following should be included in the framework for the Provincial Roads Maintenance Grant on pages 145 and 146:-

a. Under Grant Purpose include as the third bullet –“To optimize job creation and skills development in terms of the EPWP Guidelines”
b. Under Output include as the seventh bullet – “Number of EPWP jobs created and Full Time Equivalents (FTE’s) reported on the national DPW EPWP reporting system”. This then links with the EPWP Incentive Grant and performance can be compared and measured across the country.

c. Under Conditions include – “Provinces must report all projects via national DPW’s EPWP reporting system” and in the seventh bullet after ……..31 March 2011 include “…. and have complied with the EPWP Guidelines…….”
3. Under Responsibilities of the transferring national officer and receiving officer under the subheading 

a. Responsibilities of the national department include:-

· Support provinces to apply the EPWP Guidelines to project design

· Support provinces to report using the EPWP reporting systems

· Monitor the performance of provinces and report on quarterly progress against targets
b. Responsibilities of the provincial department include:-

· Report all projects to be taken into account when assessing performance into the EPWP reporting systems and update progress quarterly

We hope that these comments and proposed additions will be considered favourable.

Yours faithfully

Paul Theron
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